
Serious games for the autonomous measurement of 

balance and its rehabilitation are offered for 

research or technical cooperation agreements. 

 SCHEDA 
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Identificativo proposta:TOES20210318001 RICHIEDI MAGGIORI INFORMAZIONI  

A Spanish research team experienced in the field of serious games and its application for rehabilitation, has 
developed an interactive system for measuring one of the most used balance tests in clinics, and performing 
rehabilitation exercises using RGBD devices (colour and depth cameras). For its actual deployment at home, 
the team is looking for companies in the field of technology and healthcare or elderly care to make a 
prototype based on a research or a technical cooperation agreement. 
 
 
The research team proposes a solution that consists of changing the traditional way of conducting clinical 
measurement tests and rehabilitation exercises. Instead of using traditional procedures for clinical 
measurements (manually) or performing repetitive exercises that can become boring, the patient can 
clinically measure their progress and perform their rehabilitation exercises while playing serious video games 
(in this case taking advantage of the fun and entertainment of video games with the serious goal of clinical 
measurement and rehabilitation), through an interactive system that captures their movements in real time. 
The user interacts with the system through their body movements and the system guides the user to perform 
the measurement and rehabilitation. This improvement of the current procedure will allow the creation of a 
new device for the autonomous measurement of balance by the user or patient from home. By analogy with 
an existing device, the aim is to create a balance but instead of calculating a person’s weight it will measure 
their balance, and subsequently offers exercises and games to improve it. In particular, the research team 
has designed and developed serious games to improve balance and postural control of people with balance 
problems. The feasibility and effectiveness of these games have been tested in an elderly home and they 
have been proven to minimize the risk of falls of elderly people. The team has also transferred one of the 
most common clinical tests used for balance measurement among old people (Functional Reach Test) into 
an interactive system that uses commercial RGBD devices. The final goal is to offer the users a package for 
balance assessment and rehabilitation from home that includes both the hardware and software; a 
commercial camera that tracks the movements of the user, the serious games for rehabilitation, and clinical 
tests for balance measurement. Companies in the field of elderly care or technology and healthcare, but 
more specifically with experience in physical rehabilitation, interested in developing a prototype, with 
capabilities in software and hardware integration are being sought for a research or technical cooperation 
agreement. 
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